
December 2022 

US 17 at Experiment Station Road / Lee Jackson Road 

Median Modification Project 

Polk County 

View the display boards at the public meeting or visit the project website for additional details 

www.SWFLRoads.com/ExperimentStationRoad 

To reduce crashes and increase safety, the full median opening at the intersection of US 17 at Experiment Station Road / Lee 

Jackson Road will become a two-way directional median opening. A two-way directional median opening is configured so that 

only vehicles traveling along the main roadway can access it to make a turn. Left turn and through movements from side 

streets are removed. This configuration has fewer conflicts points and provides improved visibility by managing the placement 

of vehicles within the median. This modification is expected to reduce the number of crashes at this intersection by 63%. 

The improvement will consist of temporary curbing being installed in the median opening by the end of this year. Alternative 

improvement options are being considered for the intersection. FDOT will continue to evaluate those alternatives while 

monitoring the operations at the intersection after the temporary curbing is installed. Once a preferred alternative is 

determined, the design plans for long term improvements will be provided to you at a future meeting.   

PROJECT OVERVIEW 

CONTACT US FDOT solicits public participation without regard 

to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, 

disability or family status. People who require spe-

cial accommodations under the Americans with 

Disabilities Act or who require translation services 

(free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, Dis-

trict One Title VI Coordinator, at (863) 519-2287, 

or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least 

seven days prior to the public workshop. 

If you have questions or comments regarding the project, please 

contact FDOT Project Manager, Walter Breuggeman. 

Walter Breuggeman, P.E. 

Florida Department of Transportation  

PO Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33931 
 

Direct: (863) 519-2347 

Email: Walter.Breuggeman@dot.state.fl.us 

WELCOME TO THE PUBLIC MEETING 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, welcomes you to the Public Meeting for 

the proposed improvements to the intersection of US 17 at Experiment Station Road / Lee Jackson 

Road. FDOT is hosting this Public Meeting to provide you wit the opportunity to express your views 

about the proposed improvement. Scan the QR code to view project website for additional details.  


